JAN 12 2022

Those present: Allan Hebb Commissioner, Bill McKee and Jane Hebb, Acting Clerk and Treasurer

The minutes of the November meeting were read and approved.

Joining Dig Safe is ongoing. Allan has tried to send them an email with a copy of the map but the email failed. Jane has not emailed Jeff the email address and representatives name. She will do it soon. He will see if he can send it.

Gilford Well came and blew out the lines. There were 2 blow offs that failed. The failed blow offs were the one at end of Bridge Street and the one at the south end of the system. They will have to be dug up next spring and fixed. Jeff was not at the meeting so we could not get an update on his talk with Mike Wright about an estimate to do the digging. Allan called Hoods Plumbing and they are not taking on any new customers. Since we have not had them do any work for numerous years, we were considered a new customer. He will call Aaron Daisey to see if he is interested in doing the plumbing on the shut offs next spring. Jane put \$3737.00 in the Equipment Repairs category the budget to cover this repair.

There was a bill from Gilford Well for blowing out the system. Jane will check with Dale. In the last contract we have which was 2015 it says that they will blow off the system twice a year.

Jane will call Perry Oil to have them fill the propane tank before the end of the year.

Allan turned the shut effon the Niland property and made sure that it was turned off in the basement. Niland was notified.

Jane got approval to pay the Granite State Rural Water annual dues of \$140.00 out of next years budget.

Meters will be read 12/17/21 unless we get a large snow storm before then.

The meeting adjourned at 7:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Jane Hebb, Acting Clerk